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FROM THE  PRINCIPAL 
 

Dear Parents and Community Members 
The Christmas Tree is in the foyer, the lights are flashing and the tinsel is hanging 
from the counter. The feel of Christmas is in the air at Wellers Hill State School. 
While we are still busy with lot going on in and around the school, there is a definite 
joyous feeling in everyone you meet. 
 
What a great year we have had at Wellers Hill. The students have had success at 
school, however Wellers Hill is much more than just an institution of learning. I look 

on Wellers Hill as a community that works together to raise our children to be happy, productive, well-
balanced and successful individuals.   
 
I would like to take this opportunity to thank our 2017 P and C President, Sallie Battist, her Executive 
team and all of the parents who support the school through attendance at meetings or working on our 
fete and Family Fun Night. Your efforts are greatly appreciated by the children and staff. Significant 
funding from the P and C Association in 2017 that I would like to acknowledge is the air-conditioning of 
every classroom in the school, repair of the pool grandstand and the current upgrade to the three school 
ovals.  
 
I would also like to sincerely thank all of our teachers, education assistants, members of the admin team 
and our support staff for your unceasing effort to make WHSS the best school it can be. Without your 
ongoing outstanding work we would struggle.  
 
The people of whom I am most proud are the students. They come to school ready to work and are 
continually happy, positive and encouraging of each other. What a great bunch they are.  
 
The end of every school year also sees a number of staff leaving our school. I would like to thank and 
acknowledge:  
Deputy Principal: Lisa Tonscheck 
Teachers: Suzette Edwards, Sarah Massingham, Jacqui Kirkman, Dana Wylie,  Bryanna Woods, Amy 
Hyde-Pearce, Noriko Roos and Heather Buchannan.  
Teacher Aides: Jenifer Wrigley, Akiko Hansen, Kazuki Oyama and Saori Whiteley.  
 
We also farewell out long serving and much loved Tuck-Shop Convenor, Mrs Ros Fry. Thank you to Mrs 
Fry for feeding our students and teachers such delicious food for a significant number of years.  
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Music Night is at Mansfield State High School 
29 November – 6.30pm 
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Our Japanese Teacher Aides are leaving us due to funding for their employment programme ceasing. 
We hope to access additional funding in 2018 to further support the bilingual programme through the 
employment of Japanese Teacher Aides.  
 
Recognition of WHSS Japanese Bilingual Programme 
Taku Hashimoto, Deputy Principal at Wellers Hill State 
School and I were honoured to receive from the 
Japanese Government, presented by Consul General of 
Japan Brisbane Ms Yanai and Deputy Consul General 
Watabe-San, certificates acknowledging the work in 
Bilingual Education that is strengthening the educational, 
cultural and social ties between not only WHSS students, 
but between Queensland and Japan generally. This is a 
great honour and I would like to personally thank Consul 
General Ms Yanai, Deputy Consul General Watabe-San 
and the Japanese Government. 
 
Have a great week everyone. 
 
Kind regards 
John 
 

ICAS – INTERNATIONAL COMPETITIONS and ASSESSMENTS f or 
SCHOOLS 
  
Once again, our students have performed well above national standards in the International 
Competitions and Assessment for Schools. ICAS testing is authentic, higher-end assessment designed 
to challenge students’ knowledge and understanding over a spectrum of levels of difficulty. The following 
students will be presented with their achievement certificates on parade on Friday 1st  December. 
Certificates for Merit and Participation will be sent home this week. 
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SCHOOL BEHAVIOUR LEADERSHIP TEAM :  
 

What our Responsible Behaviour Strategy looks like: 

1. Clear set of behaviour expectations are developed around our key school values of Be A Learner,  Be 
Safe, Be Respectful, Be Responsible. 
2. You can identify our behavioural expectations when entering the school.                                              
3. Our behaviour expectations are clearly displayed in each room. 
4. Students are able to state the behavioural expectations. 
5. Students are recognised for positive behaviours. 
6. Positive expectations and behaviours are explicitly taught and encouraged. 
7. Data is collected and used for decision making. 
8. It is a team-based approach. 
 

 

DATE CLAIMERS and DUE DATES FOR PAYMENTS 
Year Level  Event  Due Date Amount  

6 Wet & Wild Friday 4 Dec $28 
    

 
Payments must be deposited in the payment box located in the office. Do not give payments to Class 
Teachers.  
 
Multiple excursions/activities can be paid with one cheque or EFTPOS transaction (located at office). 
Cash is also acceptable. 
 
On each excursion letter will be a DUE DATE for payment. No monies will be accepted after the due 
date. Therefore, unfortunately, students will not be able to attend the excursion/activit. 
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CAPTAINS’ CORNER  
 

 
 

We have had a great year that is coming to the 
end and speaking on behalf of all Year Six 
students we bid you fare well.  
 
This week is the last week for Year Six 
Turmiopallo Tournament as next week the finals 
will be played. 
 
Catherine Ellerton, Layla Borhani, 
Joel Taylor, Mitchell Holm 

 

	

MUSIC NEWS 
 

ALL MUSIC STUDENTS  

Music Awards Night  

The second Music (& Awards) Night will be held on Wednesday the 29 th of November – 6.30pm  at the 
new venue - Mansfield State High School.  Due to the growth of the Music Program, a larger venue is 
required to accommodate students, parents and guests.  Please put this date in your calendars as ALL 
MUSIC STUDENTS are expected to be in attendance.  If a student is unable to attend due to an 
unchangeable prior commitment, parents are asked to please let the Director of the group know ASAP 
via email.   

Levy Changes for ALL MUSIC STUDENTS in 2018 

In 2018, the Music Program Levies will be increasing.  The levies have not been rising to match the 
rising costs of the program and this is now being rectified so that the program is sustainable.   

From 2018, levies for each of the strings, band and choir programs will increase to $50 for the year.  
Students in two learning areas (e.g. band and choir OR strings and choir) will need to pay a levy for 
participating in both learning areas.   

CHOIRS 

Senior Choir Parade Performance 

Congratulations to the Senior Choir for a wonderful performance on parade last Friday.  Well Done, Mrs 
Kristensen has received much positive feedback on your performance! 

Choir rehearsals for the rest of 2017 – no rehearsa ls in week 10  

Junior Choir - last rehearsal will be Tuesday the 28th of November.  

Vocal Group - last rehearsal will be a combined Senior Choir/Vocal Group rehearsal on Wednesday the 
29th of November.  

Senior Choir - last rehearsal will be moved to a combined Senior Choir/Vocal Group rehearsal on 
Wednesday the 29th of November.  There will be no Senior Choir rehearsal on Friday the 1st of 
December.   
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Vocal Group 2018 

Vocal Group auditions will be held early 2018.  Students will be asked to sing a song they are familiar 
with and more information will be given in early 2018.  Vocal Group is a commitment for both years 5 & 
6.  

Mrs Kristensen - gkris11@eq.edu 

 

STRING NEWS 

Ensemble Rehearsals and Lessons for the rest of the  term  

The last lessons will be in week 8. There will be no lessons in Week 9 but rehearsals will run up until the 
concert night (Wednesday November 29th).  There will be no rehearsals after this date.  There will be no 
before school rehearsal on Friday December 1st for the Beginner Strings.  

School instruments  

If your child is loaning a school instrument, it mu st be returned to school on Thursday the 30 th of 
November.  This is the morning after the concert.  Instruments will be sent to the repairer on this day, 
so it is essential every instrument is returned. If the instrument your child has loaned needs repairs and 
you do not return it by this date, you will need to drive the instrument to the repairer, Simply for Strings 
by Monday December 4th.  

If your child is loaning an instrument next year, they will need to return a Christmas loan form if they wish 
to borrow it over the school holidays (provided it doesn’t need repairs).  The instruments will be 
distributed on Friday December 1st.  

New instruments for 2018 

By now all students who need to purchase a new instrument or upgrade to a bigger instrument should 
have received a note about this.  If your child didn’t receive a note, it means they can remain on the 
same instrument for next year.  Please read the information provided about what to purchase (and what 
not to purchase!) and if you have any questions email jpric211@eq.edu 

String Offers 

Congratulations to all the students who received offers to participate in the Strings Program in 2018.  
The first lesson will be on the Beginner String Day - Friday Week 2, Term 1. If you aren’t using the book 
pack option to order the equipment, you will need to make sure you have all the items on the list by this 
date.  Instruments will be distributed on this day provided you have returned the loan form and paid the 
necessary levies. If you have any questions regarding instruments or books please contact me via email; 
jpric211@eq.edu.au. 

Lessons and Rehearsals in 2018 

All lessons and rehearsal will resume in week 2, Term 1. Please encourage your child to keep up 
practising over the holidays – even if it’s just playing for fun. There is heaps of music easily 
downloadable off the internet of all sorts of popular music you can look into.  

Equipment for 2018 

In preparation for the new year, a letter will go home outlining which books your child will need for 2018. 
They will need these books by the first lesson (Week 2, Term 1). In addition to this, now is a good time to 
get new rosin, upgrade strings (if you haven’t done this is a while) and replace any missing shoulder 
rests or rock stops. Please label everything with your child’s name.  

Camerata String Auditions 
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Auditions for Camerata strings will be held in 2018. More information will be provided at the start of the 
year as to the specific requirements, but students will need to choose one piece to play that 
demonstrates their playing ability.  

BAND NEWS 

Final 2017 Lessons  

The last lessons for year 5 & 6 band students will be in week 8. Year 4 students will have an extra lesson 
on Monday 27th November (week 9).   

Ensemble Rehearsals  

No Senior Band rehearsal in week 8 Thursday 23 November due to the year 5 camp.  

In Week 9 Rehearsals will be as follows; 

Monday 27 th November  – Junior Band 7:30am 
� Jazz Band 11am (first break) 
� Senior Band 1:15pm (second break) 
�  

School instruments  

If your child is loaning a school instrument, it mu st be returned to school on Thursday the 30 th of 
November BEFORE SCHOOL.  This is the morning after the concert.  Instruments will be sent to the 
repairer, so it is essential every instrument is returned.  

If your child is loaning an instrument next year, they will need to return a Christmas loan form if they wish 
to borrow it over the school holidays (provided it doesn’t need repairs).  

Year 4 Students – Purchase of instruments for 2018 

All flute, clarinet, trumpet, alto saxophone, trombone and percussion students are required to purchase 
their own instrument for 2018. Information has been provided to parents regarding recommended brands 
and EQ approved music stores to use. If you have any questions about purchasing a new or second 
hand instrument, please contact Robyn Rosewarne on rrose42@eq.edu.au.  

Year 3 Students 

Congratulations to all our new beginner students in year 3 who have been offered a position in the Band 
Program for 2018. Those who ordered the accessory pack through the school will have their equipment 
distributed to students at their first lesson in week 2 2018. Instruments will also be distributed at this 
lesson.  

Levies 

Instrumental Music Levies and Instrument Loan Levies have been emailed to both new and continuing 
families. Payment of levies are due by week 9 Friday 1st December. 

Happy Music Making!  

Mrs Kristensen, Mrs Price, Mrs Rosewarne.   
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MUSIC SUPPORT GROUP 
����
��� � MUSIC SUPPORT GROUP (MSG) ��� �  
contact us: wellershillmusic@gmail.com  
 
Week 9 - Music Night - Save the date!  
The last WHSS Music Night for 2017 will be Wednesday 29 November at our new venue Mansfield State 
High School. All choir, strings and band ensembles will be performing - and a reminder full performance 
uniforms will be required. 
 
Volunteers for jobs such as front of house, backstage, set up, ushering, and tuning will be appreciated -
 If you can help please email us at: wellershillmusic@gmail.com  
 
Raffle donations for the much-loved raffle at the next music night will also be appreciated. Please drop 
your raffle donation items (eg children's gifts, vouchers, chocolate, wine and other non perishables) at 
the WHSS office. All proceeds support the WHSS Music program. Tickets will be available for purchase 
on the night. 
 
Please remember: Blazers, ties and cummerbunds on loan for the year must be returned to MSG 
following the final Music Night performance in term 4. Please take care good care of them. (Note: Ties 
can be returned on the night and blazers and cummerbunds can be returned to school the following day) 
 
Why not join MSG? 
Please consider joining our small dedicated group of parents that work behind the scenes to help 
support our teachers and ensure the success of our wonderful music program at WHSS . A number of 
our long term parents will be leaving at the end of 2017 and we would love to meet some fresh faces. 
Join the committee or volunteer in other ways - there are so many ways you can help!  
 
Our next MSG meeting will be in Term 1 2018 - MSG meets approx. twice a term at 7pm in the WHSS 
Staff Room. All welcome! 
 
���  Remember, if you would like to be involved with MSG - or any music or fundraising activities -  we 
would love to hear from you! Please contact us at wellershillmusic@gmail.com ���  
 
BBQ 
We would love a volunteer to be our BBQ coordinator (i.e.purchase sausages, bread onions, drinks etc) 
- if you would like to coordinate please email us directly by Monday 20th Nov (or sooner!).  
 
Any volunteers able to help with cooking or serving on the day, please fill your details against time 
slots in the roster at this link:  
 
https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/1Lui1_XMDigrLkmPTfQEpipSQNIytdGCVjg-
snyO5FqQ/edit?usp=sharing 
 
*CAKES 
Any keen bakers or creative confectioners, please drop your donations of cakes, slices, biscuits, lolly 
creations at the table outside the school hall any time from 7am on the day. 
 
Thank you for your support 
MSG 
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SPORTS NEWS 
 
Term 4 - Week 9 
 
Sports Dates for Term 4 
Junior Swimming Carnival   > Thursday 30th November 
 
Queensland State Track & Field Carnival 
Good luck to Harry P at the upcoming Pacific School Games, which is to be held in Adelaide in 
December. 
 
Twilight Swimming Carnival (Age 9-12) – District Qu alifying Event 
The Twilight Swimming Carnival was held on Monday evening. We had a great turn out for the event. 
Well done to all our swimmers that took part. Also thank you to all our helpers on the night 
 
Junior Swimming Carnival (Years 1 – 3) 
This year the 1-3 carnival will be organised by allocated time blocks for each year level. The approximate 
timetable is as follows: 

·  8.50 – 9.55  > Year 1 
·  9.55 – 11.00  > Year 2 
·  11.45 – 13.00  > Year 3 
·  13.10   > Finish 

There are no nominations for events; students simply choose whether they will swim across pool or full 
length for each individual stroke. Students cannot do both and should swim at their standard – no 
experienced swimmers across pool. There will be races for freestyle, backstroke and breaststroke (Yr 2 
& 3 only). No butterfly. First, second and third place get ribbons and points for each race. Sun safety is a 
priority, sunscreen to be applied before school, sun shirts, caps, goggles essential. Year 1 students are 
asked to wear their swimmers to school.  
 
Swimming (Term 4) 
PE lessons will move back into the pool in Term 4 so here are a few reminders of how swimming lessons 
work and what you need to be prepared. Students must have swimmers, sun shirt, cap, towel and a bag 
to put it all in. Goggles are recommended; as they will prevent sore eyes and help you swim in a straight 
line. All of this gear must be named and it is advisable to wear sunscreen on the day of your lesson. 
Lessons for all years will start in week two. 
For parents: find out what day and time your child’s swimming lesson is on to see if you can help out on 
the day and most importantly remind them to pack their swimmers for that day.  
For prep classes it would be ideal to have a minimum four parents in the water and a couple out of the 
pool. For Year 1-3 that there are a minimum of three parents at a lesson with at least two being in the 
water to assist.  
 
With the upper school one-two parents on the pool deck is sufficient.  
 
I understand that parents are extremely busy but even if you make it to one lesson in a term, I am sure 
your child will appreciate that you went to watch them swim and it will help share the load around the rest 
of the parent group. 
 
It is important that students make an effort to be swimming at every lesson as it is a short and busy term 
and new skills are learnt every week. Remember to bring your swimmers and even if you aren’t feeling 
100% to at least try to get in the pool and swim because you will feel much better for giving it a go. 
Students are reminded that three “no swims” without a valid reason may result in an RT visit. 
 
 
Thank you all for continued support of Wellers Hill Sports in 2017. 
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FROM THE SUSTAINABILITY COMMITEE  
 
Hi everyone, 
 
This year has been great.   
Thank you to all the students for doing an awesome job at conserving water and saving electricity.  
We couldn’t have done it without you.  
This year the sustainability committee has done an amazing job. 
We have not only conserved water and saved electricity but we have also made a beautiful garden that 
encourages birds and insects to Wellers Hill and set up a worm farm.  
 
By doing this we have: 
-reduced the amount of food scraps we have placed in bins  
-been able to collect worm juice to improve plant growth in our sustainability garden 
-are about to place the worms into the garden to make the soil richer. 
 
I would like to thank the sustainability committee for your great effort this year.  
You have been a fabulous group to work with I have enjoyed our time together. 
I would like to make a special thanks to Mrs Webster for making everything we have done this year 
happen.  
 
Year 5’s, I would highly recommend that you join the sustainability committee next year as you will have 
a ball. 
 

      
 
Thank you 
Jade Campbell – Sustainability Captain 2017 
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P-2 Parade Certificates 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
PREP F Sam F Amelia W 

PREP J Eamon L Anna V 

PREP P Skyler B Molly S 

PREP TM Sophie C Rafferty O 

1C Grace W Gypsy D 

1H George B Elliot I 

1P Amber W Jack M 

1T Tessa M Scout A 
Ibrahim M 

1/2BL Laiojonah S Ruby F 

2H Riley H Mia B 

2K Olive S Renee H 

2M Darcy W Charli A 

2T Will H Luca F 

2U Oilve S Renee H 
Lily G 
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GOOD NEWS 

 
 
 
On the 15th of September, 2017, I, entered a submission, to the 
BuySmart competition, where kids of all ages show judges from 
the Queensland government their projects. The projects must 
be based around economics, to be eligible (More info: 
bit.ly/2yQNzzU ) I entered an animation, and managed to get 
an invitation to Parliament House, for the awards ceremony. 
When it was announced, I was overjoyed to have placed 3rd in 
Queensland, and won $150. The school also received a 
cheque for their efforts, in the competition.  
 
Ben J 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

SCHOOL BANKING  
 

 
A big thank you to Gail Kirkman who has volunteered her time in order to keep the school banking 
program running next year.  School banking will be changing to Monday in 2018 and will begin in week 2 
of term 1.  If there is any parent who has a spare 30 minutes on a Monday morning to assist with 
counting the money, it will be greatly appreciated. 
 

The final day for school banking is Thursday 23th November.  The rewards will be processed on this day 
and should be distributed to the children by the end of week 9.   
 

It has been a fabulous year for School Banking at Wellers Hill State School in 2017.  We have seen lots 
of new and existing Super Savers bring in their deposits each week and they have been earning some 
great rewards. There will be new and exciting reward items coming in 2018 so don’t forget to keep your 
tokens in a safe place over the school holidays.  Your token tally will carry over to 2018.\ 
 

Congratulations to all of our gold certificate bankers for the year, we have certainly exceeded all 
expectations and all of our school bankers should be congratulated for their consistent and regular 
saving.   
 

To our Year 6 school bankers, our very best wishes to you all as you head off to high school next year.  
Remember to continue your regular saving!  To all who are returning in 2018, please write your new 
class name on the front of your deposit book next year.  This will be a huge help to us at the beginning of 
the year. 
 

There will be an account opening morning early in term 1.  More details will follow next year. 
Thank you for supporting the School Banking program at our school. We wish you all a safe and happy 
holiday break! 
 

Kind Regards, 
 

Caroline, Laura and Gail 
School Banking Team 
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KIDS MATTER 
 
To Assist With Being Prepared for the Holiday Seaso n 
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COMMUNITY NEWS 
 
 

Community Christmas Carols 
Sunday 3rd December 

7PM 
Right HERE in our School Hall 

 
This is a feel-good, family-friendly event that will be enjoyed by all generations. Enjoy the 
telling of the Christmas story in the form of a pageant, join in with the Carol-ing and make 
some more beautiful Christmas memories. 
 
The Carols will proceed, even in wet weather, as we will be indoors. 
 
Free refreshments afterwards. Invite family and friends and get set for a lovely community event. 
 
PS. There will be a goodwill offering during the evening which will be used to support the work of Uniting 
World in their work in eradicating poverty. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

TRAFFIC ACTION GROUP:  
��++�0
%���	)


In recent years the Brisbane City Council has created a yellow line (no standing at any time) zone 
around our school to facilitate the ease of movement for all road users and specifically for our 
neighbours. Parents are reminded that should you park in these areas they are not only causing 
significant inconvenience you are  breaking the law and will be fined. 




PARKRUN 
	

There is a large contingent of Wellers Hill families both past and present who participate in Parkrun at 
Stones Corner and we would love to see you there. It is as simple as registering via the link below then 
turning up. The people who run it do a great job and everyone is made to feel very welcome. I will 
guarantee that there will be someone there that you know. 

Details: 

Where: Hanlon Park Corner of Junction St and O’Keefe St Stones Corner 

When: (Almost) Every Saturday at 7:00am 

Cost: Free 

Fitness Level: Very fit to “Warning: This Activity Can Be Addictive” 

Link: http://www.parkrun.com.au/stonescorner/  
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